Photo 

Megan Smith with her polymer poster that she presented at the 235th National Meeting of the American Chemical Society in New Orleans, April 6-8.  The poster, "Effect of Organoclay Additives on the Physical Properties of Polyurethane Elastomers," won second place.  Read the story below.
News

TLU senior chemistry major Megan Smith took runner-up honors for her poster, documenting research conducted during her internship last summer.  The research has been ongoing for several years at TLU. 

The poster, “Effect of Organoclay Additives on the Physical Properties of Polyurethane Elastomers,” took second place was among the 54 posters entered in the Polymer Section of the Chemical Education Division presented at the 235th National Meeting of the American Chemical Society in New Orleans last month.  Approximately 14,000 people attended the annual gathering. 

Along with Smith, the poster was co-authored by current students Patrice Love and Allison Cockrell, alumni Jennifer Ebrom, Santiago Toldeo, and Drew Vogt, and Dr. John McClusky, professor of chemistry and department chair.

.  

Under the direction of Dr. McClusky, TLU’s research examines ways to add clay to plastic to make it stronger and lighter. 

“Detroit has been looking at this technology to replace metal with very, very tough plastics, kind of like a Saturn, but even thinner and lighter – and that means better gas mileage,” McClusky explained. During the research the students looked for ways to modify the clay chemically to optimize the interaction. “Southern Clay Products and the Welch Foundation are both very big supporters of our research, and we are very grateful to them,” he said.

Hellos and good-byes

Good luck to G.P. (Jeep) Kiel, associate vice president for development, who retired from TLU as of May 2; Josh Hernandez, director of annual giving, whose last day is today; and Terry Harris, grounds superintendent, who is leaving TLU on May 9.
Sports
2007-08 TLU Athletics Awards Program – Women’s track and field standout Jessica Raglon and men’s golfer A.J. Vesey were honored Sunday afternoon as the 2007-08 TLU Female and Male Athletes of the Year, respectively.

 

In addition to the Athlete of the Year awards, TLU Athletics presented awards for the 2007-08 Female and Male Sportsmanship Winners and for the 2007-08 Female and Male Walter and Sue Christiansen Awards (recognizing outstanding academic performances by a senior female and senior male student-athlete).

 

The major individual awards and the recognition for all of TLU’s academic all-conference, all-conference, all-division and national award winners were presented at the 2007-08 TLU Athletics Awards Program, held Sunday afternoon at TLU’s Jackson Auditorium.

 

Raglon was recognized for her outstanding achievements in women’s track and field. A two-time NCAA Division III Outdoor Track and Field All-American, Raglon won her second consecutive 100-meter title at the American Southwest Conference Championships. Raglon also excelled this year in the long jump, the triple jump, the pole vault, the 200-meter dash and the 4x100 relay in earning ASC All-Conference honors for a third consecutive year. 

 

Vesey is on the Jack Nicklaus Award Watch List for the top male golfer award in NCAA Division III. He is a First Team All-ASC golfer after a fourth-place finish at the 2008 conference tournament, and he has lettered four years for the Texas Lutheran men’s golf team.  Vesey played on two ASC Conference Championship squads (in 2006 and 2007) and on two squads that qualified for the NCAA Division III National Championships. He also was an All-West Region selection in 2007.

  
The 2007-08 Female Sportsmanship Award went to women’s tennis player Alanna Gangemi, and the 2007-08 Male Sportsmanship Award went to football’s Dwight Bonner. Gangemi and Bonner were recognized for their on and off-the-field contributions to TLU Athletics and to the TLU and Seguin communities.

 

Gangemi also received the Walter and Sue Christiansen Award for outstanding academic achievement by a female student-athlete. Matt Alves, a senior football player, was the male recipient of the Walter and Sue Christiansen Award. Gangemi and Alves each have grade point averages over 3.9. They will graduate from TLU on Saturday.

 

Gangemi, a psychology major, lettered in women’s tennis all four years and was a multiple ASC West tennis award winner. She was a First Team ESPN The Magazine Academic All-District VI selection in 2007.

 

Alves, a business administration major and a four-year letterman in football, was a two-time ESPN The Magazine Academic All-American and became the first TLU football player named to the Academic All-America First Team.
